SELECTMEN'S OFFICE Town of Waterboro

TOWN OF WATERBORO BOARD OF SELECTMEN POLICY STATEMENT

"OSSIPEE LAKE WATER LEVEL POLICY"

The Town of Waterboro Board of Selectmen at their September 3, 1996 Board of Selectmen's meeting require that the water level of the lake be inspected, judged and maintained by a representative from the Ossipee Lake Association, and a representative from the Waterboro Board of Selectmen. These two people being in charge of operating the Dam that controls the level of water in the Lake.

DATE: albace

Bob Fay, Chairman

Dennis Abbott

Óale Witman

Voted at the September 3, 1996 Board of Selectmen's meeting.

OSSIPEE LAKE WATER LEVEL MANAGEMENT POLICY

WHEREAS, It is in the best interest of maintaining water levels in Ossipee Lake;

HEREBY, the Board of Selectmen of the Town of Waterboro set the water level of Ossipee Lake during the summer until October 15th, of each year, will be maintained at 6' 6" at which time the gate will be adjusted to obtain a 4' 6" level until ice out in the spring.

The winter level will be lowered to 3 feet every five years starting with the year 2000 to allow shoreline repairs. On these years, the lowering will start October 1st. On the following January 1st., the gate will be adjusted to obtain a 4' 6" level until ice out in the spring.

Adopted by the Board of Selectmen at their June 13, 2006 meeting.

Jon Gale, Chairman

Robert Fay

Eyan Grover

Cindy Moore

Dwayne Woodsome